












































































From: Richard Foltin <foltinr@ajc.org> 

Date: December 20, 2012, 6:23:48 PM EST 

To: "garrett_eucalitto@lieberman.senate.gov" 

<garrett_eucalitto@lieberman.senate.gov>, "elyse_greenwald@hsgac.senate.gov" 

<elyse_greenwald@hsgac.senate.gov> 

Cc: Nathan Diament <ndiament@ou.org>, Marc Stern <sternm@ajc.org> 

 

Subject: Support for Lieberman amendment to Hurricane Sandy relief bill  

We understand that Senator Joseph Lieberman has filed a proposed amendment to 

the legislation to provide aid to victims of Hurricane Sandy which will clarify that 

houses of worship are permissible recipients of aid from the Federal Emergency 

Management Administration. As we understand it, pursuant to this amendment 

houses of worship will receive aid on the same basis as all other non-profits 

damaged by the hurricane.  We write to lend our support to that amendment. We 

do not do so lightly, since AJC usually opposes direct  government aid to religious 

institutions. 

 

 AJC has a long record of opposing aid to religious institutions as an ingredient of 

the separation of church and state that is an essential component in the protection 

of our religious liberties.  Nevertheless,  we believe that aid distributed under a 

neutral program of storm relief may constitutionally be made broadly available to a 

wide range of organizations where eligibility is determined on the basis of an 

objective and unusual factor—hurricane damage—and not under the  standardless 

discretion of government officials, posing a risk of religious favoritism.  

 

 Time does not permit a fuller discussion of why we believe that the Lieberman 

proposal passes constitutional muster, but suffice it to make these brief 

points:  Storm relief is a reaction to a rare event, with broad impact on a large 

swath of society, which is beyond anyone’s control—hence, it is the case both that 

the precipitating event cannot be used as a subterfuge for transferring responsibility 

for the support of houses of worship from the collection plate to the tax collector 

and that there is a strong societal interest in aid to all who have suffered damage, 

even institutions that for compelling constitutional and policy reasons would not 

otherwise be eligible for government assistance. These factors reassure us that 
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support for the Lieberman Amendment will not undermine the general rule that 

government should and must not support religion  

 

 Finally, AJC believes that, as a matter of sound public policy, it makes good sense 

to include houses of worship among the broad grouping of nonprofits eligible 

to  receive FEMA aid. That aid is a form of social  solidarity and social insurance 

that may be made available to all not-for-profits harmed by a once-in-a-lifetime 

event. Houses of worship are part of the social fabric. FEMA aid is designed to 

repair the social fabric—a cause that will be well served by the extension of aid, 

under these circumstances, to houses of worship. 

  

Richard T. Foltin, Esq. 

Director of National and Legislative Affairs 

AJC Office of Government and International Affairs 

Washington, DC 

Marc Stern, Esq. 

AJC General Counsel 

New York, NY 

 






















